[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.wmf]
2

Secretary

Our Reference: T2000/569


Ms Helen Donaldson

The Secretary 

Senate Finance and Public Administration 

References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra   ACT   2600

Dear Ms Donaldson

On 18 April 2000, Senator Campbell, chairman of the Senate Finance and Public Administration References Committee, wrote to the Hon John Anderson MP, Minister for Transport and Regional Services, seeking a submission on the broad question of accountability in relation to government contracts and on the mechanism proposed by Senator Murray in Senate general business notice of motion no. 489.

In relation to reporting of contracts, there are already arrangements in place for agencies such as the Department of Transport and Regional Services to place details of contracts on the public record.  Under the Commonwealth Procurement Guidelines (provided for by regulations made under the Financial Management and Accountability Act 1997), all purchases above $2,000 are required to be gazetted.  Further, in accordance with the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet's Requirements for Annual Reports, the main body of our annual reports includes a statement detailing the number of consultancy contracts let during the year and the total expenditure against those consultancies.  More detailed information on consultancy services is required as an appendix, on request or through the Internet.  This information includes a list of all consultancy contracts let to the value of $10,000, and the following details:


1) the name of the consultant;


2) a summary description of the nature and purpose of the consultancy;


3) price;


4) the selection process used; and


5) justification for the decision to employ the consultant.

The Department is also required to include a summary of its policy on the selection and engagement of consultants.

The Department does not regard the provisions of paragraph (3) of the notice of motion as adding in a practical way to the accountability of government departments in relation to contracts. The Auditor-General already has sufficient power to investigate Commonwealth contracts and the issues raised in paragraph (2)(c).  This Department’s standard form consultancy agreements include provision for access by the Auditor-General to consultants’ records and information, for the purposes of performing the statutory functions of that office.  Further, the Department issued approximately 220 contracts to the value of $10 000 or more in 1998-99. Given the likelihood of similar numbers in other departments and “agencies” (the meaning of which is not clear in paragraph (1)), to compel the Auditor-General to investigate every claim of confidentiality across the whole of government would not, in the view of this Department, be an effective use of ANAO or departmental resources.

In relation to our broader experience of indexed file lists, the Department has found it is able to meet the Senate’s request that agencies provide a list of files on their websites without significant re-allocation of resources.  Similarly, it is expected that compiling the list proposed in notice of motion no. 489 would not be a significant additional burden.  

Thank you for the opportunity to submit our views to the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Ken Matthews

9 May 2000
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